
January 26, 2022 

Via Web Portal 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Docket No. UT-170042 

CenturyLink’s CAF II Deployment Update 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Enclosed is the notice CenturyLink has provided to the FCC that, based on its preliminary data, 

CenturyLink exceeded its final Connect America Fund Phase II (CAF II) location deployment 

milestone in Washington.  The final steps in the CAF II process include CenturyLink submitting 

its data by March 1, 2022, followed by the federal audit of locations deployed and final 

statements by the FCC.  CenturyLink appreciates the support of the Commission throughout the 

CAF II projects and looks forward to additional broadband deployment through the FCC’s Rural 

Digital Opportunity Fund.  

Pursuant to instructions from Tim Zawislak, this update is being refiled to reflect the correct 

docket. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (206) 733-8645 or via email at david.namura@lumen.com 

should you have any questions regarding this filing. 

Sincerely, 

David Namura 

Director,State & Local Governmentt Affairs 
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